

JEWISH CENTER BULLETIN

Vol. 85, No. 3

30 Tishrei 5785

November 1, 2024

VICE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

There is a saying that "there are no atheists in foxholes during battles." This is attributed to a journalist named Ernie Pyle, who was a war correspondent during WWII and was killed in battle in the Pacific.

I bring up this quote having recently watched the documentary, We Will Dance Again, about the events experienced by the young people at the Nova Music Festival last year on October 7th in Israel. Along with the stories related by the interviewees, there was an occasional mention by some of their recitation of the Shema Yisroel, when they thought they were in imminent danger of meeting Hashem face-to-face.

The next day, I spent 3 hours relistening to a 40-year-old taped interview of my mother by a person who recorded memories of Holocaust survivors.

Included in my mom's remarks were comments about some impromptu religious services that were quietly conducted during her time in Birkenau and in the barracks at the metalworks factory in Germany where she was enslaved.

Also, during the documentary, there was mention about the sacrifice made by a young man in a roadside bomb shelter who repeatedly tossed back 9 grenades that were thrown inside by the attacking terrorists. Unfortunately, the final grenade was effective in killing him and others with him. Comparatively, my mom swapped places with women who were pregnant in order that they would have a lighter, easier workload in the 12 hour shifts they worked in the factory.

I'm sure that there are countless similar acts of bravery and selflessness that can be cited in the tortured but epic saga of our people.

This commonality that we all share as members of the Jewish people is part of what unifies us and has allowed us to survive for millennia and, when allowed, to thrive and exhibit how special we are. Part of this unity revolves around our ancestral homeland that is enduring a truly trying time since October 7, 2023, along with the rise in worldwide antisemitism. When asked if she believed that the Shoa could happen again, my mom gave the interviewer an emphatic, "YES!"

Finally, I realized while writing this that Hillcrest will be hosting an Israel Bonds breakfast this month which I'm sure many of you will attend. Let's show them what we're made of! Am Yisroel Chai!

Alan Reisner, Vice President

SHABBAT AND HOLIDAY SERVICES
Friday, November 1 – Rosh Chodesh
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv
Candle Lighting 5:33 P.M.
Saturday, November 2 - Noach - Shabbat Rosh Chodesh Heshvan 9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Genesis 6:9-11:32, Numbers 28:9-15 Haftarah: Isaiah 66:1-24
Teen Minyan 10:00 A.M.
Kindershul 10:15 A.M.
Junior Congregation
Mincha 4:45 P.M. Shiur/Third Meal 5:15 P.M.
Maariv
Shabbat ends 6:32 P.M.
Sunday, November 3 – Daylight Saving Time ends – Turn clocks <u>back</u> one hour
Friday, November 8
Candle Lighting 4:26 P.M.
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv
Saturday, November 9 – Lech Lecha – Kristallnacht Remembrance 9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Genesis 12:1-17:27 Haftarah: Isaiah 40:27-41:16
Bat Mitzvah: Abigail Heinflink, daughter of Suzie and Marc Heinflink
Mincha 4:15 P.M.
Shiur and Snacks 4:45 P.M. Maariv 5:15 P.M.
Shabbat ends 5:25 P.M.
Friday, November 15
Candle Lighting 4:19 P.M. Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv 4:30 P.M.
Saturday, November 16 - Vayera 9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Genesis 18:1-22:24 Haftarah: II Kings 4:1-37
Teen Minyan
Mincha 4:00 P.M.
Shiur and Snacks 4:30 P.M.
Maariv
Shabbat ends 5:20 P.M.
Friday, November 22
Candle Lighting
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv 4:30 P.M.
schedule continues on page 4
schedule continues on page 4

Manes Kogan	Rabbi
Rachel Black	Student Cantor
Simeon Saturn	President
Karen Rothman	. Sisterhood President
Martin Guttman	Men's Club President
Esther Tokarz 1	Youth/FamilyPresident
	Executive Director
	Managing Editor
Contact HJC Office.	Bulletin Advertising
Dr. Israel Mowshow	itzיו Rabbi Emeritus
Moti Fuchs 7"	Cantor Emeritus

Hillcrest Jewish Center 183-02 Union Turnpike Flushing, NY 11366-1623 Affiliated with

United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism Hillcrest on the Web

www.HillcrestJC.org

Phone (718) 380-4145 Fax (718) 380-4665 E-mail: info@hillcrestjc.org

CENTER FAMILY

Congratulations to

Joan Hausmann on her 90th birthday. Suzie & Marc Heinflink on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter Abigail.

Dikla & Monte Shulkes on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Ty.

HJC adult Bat Mitzvah women:

Ellen Hochstein Gwen Jones-Cintron Rochelle Mandell Ilana Slaff-Galatan

Condolences to:

Corrie Slewett on the passing of her mother Joan Gerstel.

Norton Spiel on the passing of his son Saul Spiel.

Phyllis Rosenthal on the passing of her husband Howard Rosenthal.

May the families be comforted among the mourners of Zion and Jerusalem.

November Milestone Anniversaries:

Linda & Leonard Jaffe (55) Jennifer & Neal Reich (25)

NEW YORK BLOOD CENTER BLOOD DRIVE

Tuesday, November 5 1:00 pm - 7:00 pm

Location BUSMOBILE

in front of Hillcrest Jewish Center (Eat, drink, and bring your ID with your name and photo)

Make appointment 800-933-BLOOD Co-sponsored by Councilman Gennaro

From Rabbi Kogan

Dear Friends of Hillcrest Jewish Center,

If you are like me, you probably get countless emails a day. In this past year, many of the emails I received, could be grouped under the title "bad news." Beginning with October 7, 2023, the hostages in Gaza, the increase of antisemitism, the harassment of Jewish students on campus, the indifference of the civilized world, and the list goes on.

So, I was very happy to receive an email this past week. The subject was: "Now for our MANY WINS this week!" The email listed the following good news:

- UNRWA has been rejected for the 2024 Nobel Peace Prize!
- Professor Finkelstein from Muhlenberg College in Pennsylvania became the first tenured professor fired for pro-Palestinian rhetoric!
- U-Conn President Maric finally said enough to antisemitic and misogynist actions on campus!
- Brown University voted against DIVESTMENT!
- Binghamton SA Congress voted against BDS!
- Northwestern ended their relationship with Al Jazeera!
- Tufts University suspended SJP following publication of a disturbing graphic featuring assault rifles, urging students to "join the student intifada" and "escalate" event!
- Many more license plates related to Oct 7 have been removed!
- Minnesota Vikings posted about October 7th, commemorating the victims and remembering the hostages!
- President Peña of Paraguay strongly supported Israel by moving the Paraguayan embassy to Jerusalem and honoring October 7th victims with mezuzahs!
- Antisemitic Mayor of Manassas Park will not be seeking reelection and Manassas democrats will not endorse her!
- The Weather Channel ads in NYC subways featuring a woman in a keffiyeh were immediately removed and the company president profusely apologized!
- Pat Gelsinger, CEO of Intel, has shared compassionate and thoughtful messages to Intel's Israeli employees!
- The President of Argentina delivered a powerful rebuke to the UN, calling out their absurd and hypocritical condemnation of Israel!
- Reverend Graham of Samaritans' Purse donated 14 ambulances to Magen David Adom in Israel!
- California Governor Gavin Newsom defied CAIR and signed THREE important antisemitism bills into law!
- Senator Marco Rubio and Senator Tim Scott introduced the Preventing Antisemitic Harassment on Campus Act!
- Congressmen Chris Pappas (NH,D), Jake Auchincloss (MA,R) and Josh Gottheimer (NJ,D) all spoke up for Jewish students in demanding elite universities do more to protect Jewish students!
- Governor Abbott declared October 7th as a Day of Observance for Israel in Texas!
- Maryland Governor Wes Moore lit the Government House yellow on 10/7 in honor of the hostages still held in Gaza!
- Governor Hochul ordered flags flown at half-staff on State buildings and landmarks illuminated in yellow to honor 10/7 victims!

HERO OF THE WEEK:

• Pierre Poilievre, leader of the Progressive Conservative Party and perhaps Canada's next Prime Minister, became a household name with his stern, unapologetic and highly clear remarks on Israel's righteous fight against the evils of Iran!

I hope that reading the above good news brightens your day. It did brighten mine. Yes, there are still plenty of the "other" news, but it is very important not to overlook the sources of light amid the darkness. Being mindful that there is more than bad news in the world, that darkness doesn't reign unchallenged; will move us to be grateful to our friends, and to build the much-needed resilience to keep up the good fight.

So, let's celebrate as much good news as possible, and let's ask Hashem for more good news in the future.

Finally, as I recall good news, and sources of light and blessings in our lives, please join me in extending a heartfelt Mazal Tov to Joan Hausmann, HJC Bulletin editor for 38 years, upon reaching the milestone of her 90th birthday. May Hashem give you strength for many years to come, so all of us will continue to enjoy your light and your blessings.

From my heart, Rabbi Manes Kogan Adult Education Committee presents
REPORTING FROM ISRAEL
Sunday, November 10
at 3:30 PM



HERB KEINON

Almost every day, we see headlines or listen to news reports about Israel. On Sunday, November 10th, we will have first-hand reporting about what is happening in Israel. Veteran Jerusalem Post journalist Herb Keinon will give his unique insight on the dramatic events of the last year. With a hand in reporting all the major stories in Israel since the mid-1980s, Keinon will put what we are witnessing now in historical perspective.

Herb Keinon is a senior contributing editor and analyst at the Jerusalem Post, writing extensively on diplomacy, politics and Israeli society. He has been at the paper for 38 years during which time he has covered all the major events and Israeli leaders like Rabin, Sharon and Netanyahu.

Mr. Keinon will speak at **3:30 P.M.** There will be a "cake and coffee" at 3 P.M.

Please RSVP to the Hillcrest office (718-380-4145) if you are planning to attend. Kathy Lewis

Adult Education Committee presents

Local Eastern Woodland History Sunday, November 17 at 10:30 AM



TECUMSEH CEASER

Did you know that New York City has one of the largest Native populations and that there are still active tribes living in New York City, Long Island, New England, and New Jersey? Every day we use or see Native words and don't realize

it...like Rockaways, Canarsie, Montauk, Shinnecock and more.

Tecumseh Ceaser, a Wampum Carver and Cultural Consultant will give a presentation on local Native history, culture, customs and wampum. He is part of the Matinecock Turkey clan, and of Montaukett and Unkechaug descent. Tecumseh is an active member of both the urban Native community, as well as the local Eastern Woodlands Community. His community work includes cultural language and ceremonial revitalization and preservation. He is an Advisor for the Global Indigenous Youth Caucus at the United Nations. During his presentation, he will pull from both traditional knowledge from Native elders as well as from his advocacy work. To learn more about Tecumseh, visit his website: www.nativetec.biz

Join us on Sunday, November 17th at 10:30 AM in the Moreida Auditorium, as the Adult Education Committee hosts a presentation and discussion with Tecumseh Ceaser on Local Eastern Woodland History. This program is free and open to the public. A light bagel breakfast will be served at 10:00 AM. Reservations are required so we can plan accordingly. Sherry Reisner

REPORT FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Shalom fellow congregants. Here are some highlights from our September meeting:

- --There was discussion about moving from a fiscal year to a calendar year, which was tabled for a later meeting.
- --The sale of the building is proceeding smoothly with no major issues. Upcoming meetings are scheduled with attorneys and the buyers.
- --\$8,700 of \$36,000 of the security assessment remains uncollected. Security expenses are projected to reach \$112,000 this year. If you have not yet contributed, please do so.
- --Kol Nidre letters have been mailed.
- --Arnie Schweitzer is making calls to assist the daily minyan's attendance.
- --The boiler installation is nearly complete.
- --Shul cloud is now up and running, and the website development is progressing.
- --Sisterhood Report: The Sisterhood paidup luncheon is scheduled for October 28th at 11:30 AM. It is RSVP-only, with guests invited for \$20 per person. The Joint

Men's Club and Sisterhood Program "Jukebox Bingo" is scheduled for December 15th.

- --Men's Club Report: The annual BBQ was a great success. 32 people attended the Men's Club trip to the Mets game, which was a home run for both the Mets and for all who attended. Upcoming Event: Pizza and a movie in the Sukkah, with RSVP encouraged.
- --After speaking with the President of Temple Gates of Prayer, there was a consensus that advertising other shuls' events is acceptable unless there is a direct conflict or similar competing program.
- --Youth and Family Report: Two recent dinners were held: one with the teens led by Cantor Black and another with Junior Congregation, led by Abby Kogan. The Heinflink and Schrag families sponsored these events. The monthly trip is scheduled for September 22nd to a corn maze.
- --Dinner honoring the Kogans: The event was well attended and highly successful.

Mark Solkoff, Board Chair

KOL NIDRE

For those of you who made your Kol Nidre donation without being called, a hearty Yasher Koach! For those of you who pledged when you were called, a great big thank you. It's always nice to check in with a phone call. For those of you who have not yet pledged, it's not too late to do so!

Your participation in this membershipwide drive is crucial. Please pledge and contribute what you can to keep Hillcrest Jewish Center the vibrant religious and social destination that it is.

> Andria Grundman Cooper and Harold Moskowitz Co-Chairs Kol Nidre Committee

ATTENTION COLLEGE STUDENTS

The children and grandchildren of HJC members who are attending college either away or living at home, are eligible to receive mailings, gifts and invitations supported by the Edith and Aaron Goldberg College Outreach Fund.

The list of eligible recipients is generated by the parents of the college student. The parents register the student by submitting the college student's address each semester to Hillcrest JC.

Email <u>Kantro2@gmail.com</u> or call Carol Kantro at 347-235-4105.

SISTERHOOD

Chapel of Love, You Are My Destiny, Hound Dog, In the Still of the Night, Earth Angel...

Remember these songs and the artists that recorded them? We hope so! Sisterhood and Men's Club are preparing a **JUKEBOX BINGO** afternoon on Sunday, December 15th from 1:30 to 4:30 PM. Join us for a Walk Down Memory Lane. You may be the one to call "bingo" and win a prize.

This event is by Reservation Only. The cost for members of Sisterhood, Men's Club and their spouses is \$15 per person. If you wish to bring a guest, the cost will be \$18 per person. Cut-off date to make your reservation is Friday, December 6th.

Please return the tear off on our flyer, completely filled out, along with your check payable to Sisterhood Hillcrest Jewish Center. The check is payable to Sisterhood for both Men's Club and Sisterhood members. Please leave it in the Sisterhood mailbox in the Center office.

Hanukkah is soon approaching. Visit the Sisterhood Gift Shop. We have a large selection of holiday gifts. The Gift Shop is open after services each Shabbat and by appointment at all other times. Call the Center office, 718-380-4145, leave your name and phone number and we will get back to you to set up your appointment.

Sisterhood is proud that our donation to the Multi-Generational Sukkah Decorating Event helped make it such a success.

An additional New Year's Greeting was made by Anita Kent.

A donation was made to Sisterhood by Bertha Strauss in honor of Joan Hausmann's special birthday.

> Karen Rothman, Sisterhood President

MEN'S CLUB

HJC Men's Club, in partnership with HJC Sisterhood, presents JUKEBOX BINGO, for your musical entertainment and pleasure, on Sunday, December 15th from 1:30 to 4:30 pm. See prices in the Sisterhood column above. Under the directorship of a DJ (Disc Jockey), you'll test your knowledge of songs from bygone years. You've heard them over the airways, in the dancehalls, at the hops, on your victrolas, under the boardwalk and beyond the sea. Each game you win (and you'll have ample opportunities to do so in our Moreida Auditorium set-up Bingoparlor-like atmosphere), each "scratchoff" winning ticket will reveal your \$\$\$ winnings. Get more information now, and in the days and weeks ahead via posted

SHABBAT AND HOLIDAY SERVICES

Saturday, November 23 – Chaye Sarah		
Torah Reading: Genesis 23:1-25:18 Haftarah: I Kings 1:1-31		
B'not Mitzvah: Ellen Hochstein, Gwen Jones-Cintron,		
Rochelle Mandell, Ilana Slaff-Galatan		
Junior Congregation		
Mincha 4:00 P.M.		
Shiur and Snacks		
Maariv 5:00 P.M.		
Shabbat ends 5:16 P.M.		
Thursday, November 28 – Thanksgiving		
Building closed except for services		
Friday, November 29 – Thanksgiving Friday		
Building closed except for services 8:30 AM.		
Candle Lighting 4:11 P.M.		
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv		
Saturday, November 30 – Toledot – Birkat HaChodesh 9:00 A.M.		
College Homecoming Shabbat		
Torah Reading: Genesis 25:19-28:9 Haftarah: I Samuel 20:18-42		
We welcome the new month Kislev		
Rosh Chodesh is Sunday and Monday, December 1 and 2		
Mincha 4:00 P.M.		
Shiur and Snacks		
Maariv 5:00 P.M.		
Shabbat ends 5:14 P.M.		

flyers, mailings, Daily Digests, texts, emails and congregational announcements. You and your family-members, invited relatives, friends and guests are in for a "hullabaloo" of an afternoon.

Be involved with The Men's Club. Yearly dues are only \$45 (that's just 12.3 cents a day). New members to our synagogue are covered for their first year of membership. Any questions, comments or suggestions? Please contact our president, Marty Guttman at mpguttman@gmail.com

PEACE IN ISRAEL! FREE THE HOSTAGES!

Joel Berkowitz, Men's Club Co-Vice President

ADULT BAT MITZVAH

Last year a few women approached me and said that they would be interested in learning to do a Haftarah and would like a Bat Mitzvah. I started a class on Shabbat after the kiddush or lunch. We worked on trope for Haftarah and then each woman learned a part of Parshat Chaye Sarah. On November 23rd, they will have a celebration of their Bat Mitzvah. A girl becomes a Bat Mitzvah at 12, whether or not she celebrates it.

The four women are Ellen Hochstein, Gwen Jones-Cintron, Rochelle Mandell and Ilana Slaff-Galatan. They will do other parts of the service. Two other women who previously had a celebration of their Bat Mitzvah will participate that day also. They are Lisa Hochstein and Nora Kozuch. Please join us on November 23rd to celebrate what they have learned.

Iris Schachter

NEW YEAR GREETINGS

Shalom,

By now you should have received your New Year greeting on your phone. If not, you should update your contact information with the office.

I would like to thank the committee that made the calls. They are Deborah Arluck, Yvette Bercovitz, Joel Berkowitz, Carol Greenberg, Judith Guttman, Ellen Hochstein, Rene Horowitz, Nora Kozuch, Rochelle Mandell, Aviva Peress, Barbara Resnick, Elaine Steinberg, Bertha Strauss and Esther Tokarz.

I hope the new year is better than the last one and brings good health, happiness and peace to all of you and the world.

Iris Schachter

QUEENS GENERAL ASSEMBLY VISITS HILLCREST JEWISH CENTER FOR AN INTERFAITH DIALOGUE





Photos by Alan Reisner and Sherry Reisner

On Tuesday, September 24th, about 25 members of the Queens Borough President's General Assembly came to Hillcrest for an Interfaith Dialogue. We began by gathering in the Sanctuary where Rabbi Kogan gave our guests an introduction to Jewish tradition. He showed everyone and blew his Shofar. Rabbi Kogan took a Torah from the Aron Kodesh and brought it out and opened it for our guests to see, and he read a portion. He explained how difficult it is to read from a Torah and for a Sofer to write one. Rabbi Kogan answered a few questions from our guests. Following Rabbi Kogan's presentation, we were also honored to have speakers Bishop Dustin Joyce from the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints and Dr. Abdus-Salaam Musa from the Muslim Alliance for Black Lives.

From the Sanctuary, we moved into the Moreida, where Rabbi Kogan treated us to pizza. Here we broke up into small discussion groups. We asked each other what religion they identified or were familiar with? What came to mind when they heard the word "faith"? We explored commonalities and differences among our faith traditions, such as rituals that might involve water or light; core values; roles women play.

I wish to thank Nadine, Juana, Melissa, Orlando and Wilson for their invaluable assistance. In addition, thanks also to Alan and Frank for security.

The Queens General Assembly is an intercultural dialogue group, which began over 20 years ago in February 2003, a vision of the late Queens Borough President Helen

Marshall. It was her belief that "building relationships across lines of race, ethnicity, religion, nationality, and sexual orientation will have a positive impact on developments in our borough as a whole."

Sherry Reisner

SUBMISSION OF **REQUESTS FOR HONORS ON SHABBAT**

If you have an upcoming yahrzeit or simcha and would like an honor on the Shabbat preceding it, please let the office know as soon as possible. Some weeks are busier than others, and we would like to acknowledge everyone who should be given an honor. The requests are always reviewed and set up beforehand, so that we know if any additional honors are available.

If you would like an honor, but are not available on the traditionally observed Shabbat, please request an alternate date and bring it to Jeffrey Rosenberg's attention. A proper solution will be found.

If you haven't yet made your Kol Nidre pledge, there's still time to do it now. Please call the office.

HILLCLREST'S GOLF OUTING 2024

Our 11th Annual Golf Outing was held on Monday, September 16th at the Clearview Golf Course. This was the first outing held on a Monday in lieu of a Sunday. The weather turned out great. As usual we continue to have great camaraderie among our golfing members. The Rabbi's foursome were the winners this year. His foursome included Scott Cooper, his friends David Hasson and Dev Dhamija. We had a good number of prizes to raffle off. And we still were able to make some money for our Shul.

Thank you, Simeon and Hariette Saturn. Hariette took special care ordering the delicious food for our golfers. Simeon ordered coffee and donuts to get our golfers going. Hariette and Kathy Lewis set up the scrumptious food we were greeted with when we came off the golf course.

I know we are all looking forward to next year's number 12.

Gerry Lewis



Photo by Kathy Lewis

Hillcrest Jewish Center invites you to an

ISRAEL BONDS BREAKFAST

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 3 10:00 AM

(Be sure you've turned your clocks back one hour)

Honoring
BERTHA STRAUSS
and
ANDRIA GRUNDMAN COOPER

RSVP IS REQUIRED

arnie.schweitzer@israelbonds.com

516-726-2307

URGENT - HELP NEEDED PLEASE RESPOND

Besides Shabbat, if you already attend one of the morning or evening minyans at least once a week, please *disregard*.

For everyone else — simply put, the morning/evening minyan was there for many of us when WE had to say Kaddish. Now, it needs our help to keep going for others. Can you please commit to at least one morning or evening minyan per week? If you miss it occasionally, that's fine. Can you also convince a friend or family member to join you?

Please let us know which morning/ evening minyan(s) you can attend. Email your name(s) and which minyan to <u>Ischachter1@gmail.com</u>.

DAILY SERVICES

Monday-Friday mornings
7:00 AM
Sunday and Holiday mornings
8:30 AM
Sunday-Thursday evenings
7:00 PM

SYNAGOGUE OFFERINGS

General Fund Donation

Audrey Newman, Batya Gottschalk, Charles Goldfischer, David Knee, Eva Zimmerman, Janet Cohen, Judy Friedman, Lorraine Slepian, and Susan Schiavi, members of the HJC Yiddish Small Group, extend their deepest condolences to Norton Spiel on the passing of his beloved son Saul Spiel.

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund

A donation has been made by Zelda Shanis in memory of her son, Thomas Shanis.

A tree has been planted in Israel by Rabbi Manes Kogan in memory of Thomas.

As a member-in-good-standing, you may phone the office with your donation and the amount will appear on your next HJC bill.

Reminder

There is a \$25 minimum donation required for the listing to be printed in the Bulletin (one name per yahrzeit listing).

SYNAGOGUE OFFERINGS

continued from page 6

General Fund:

Anna Rottersman & Ted Lehmann in honor of Edgar Schwartz, a cherished member of Hillcrest Jewish Center.

Rochelle & Herb Mandell in honor of Andria Grundman Cooper for all past, present and future nachas.

Kathy & Gerry Lewis in honor of Sela & Steven Zellman's grandson Erik Zellman on his Bar Mitzvah.

Sherry & Alan Reisner wish Mazal Tov to Elaine Soffer & Richard Kass on the birth of their grandson William Asher Yellin.

Judith & Marty Guttman in honor of Les Sufrin, with thanks for his kindness, sensitivity and help in their difficult time.

Rochelle Apfeiroth wishes Mazal Tov to Sela & Steve Zellman on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Erik.

Linda & Lenny Jaffe wish Mazal Tov to Sela & Steve Zellman in honor of their grandson Erik Zellman's Bar Mitzvah.

Elaine Soffer & Richard Kass wish Zvi Keren a full and speedy recovery.

Phyllis Rosenthal and family in honor of Jack Grossman, a good friend, good neighbor, and for leading minyan services in memory of Howard Rosenthal.

Theodore Lehmann in memory of father Max Lehmann.

Mimi & Alan Frank in memory of Howard Rosenthal, beloved husband, father and grandfather.

Lisa Hochstein and Ellen Hochstein for yahrzeit of father Nathan Hochstein.

Constance Solomon for yahrzeit of husband Norman Solomon.

Susan Saffar & Paul Van Alstyne for yahrzeit of beloved father, father-in-law and grandfather Raymond Hausmann.

Elaine Applebaum for yahrzeit of mother Bertie Roberts.

Richard Kass for yahrzeit of mother Paula Kass.

Sandy Mattes-Schwartz for yahrzeit of mother Lillian Mattes.

Hilda Dorf for yahrzeit of father-inlaw Joseph Dorf.

Luis Gomes for yahrzeit of son Ethan Paul Gomes.

Steffi Weiss for yahrzeit of mother-inlaw Fannie Weiss.

Steffi Weiss for yahrzeit of father-inlaw Louis Weiss.

RoseAnn & Gary Darche in memory of Fred Horen, brother of Harriet Rosengarten.

Carole Anderman for yahrzeit of grandmother Rae Posner.

Harold Moskowitz for yahrzeit of mother Jean Moskowitz.

Mark Lefkof for yahrzeit of mother Pearl Lefkof.

Miriam Feldman for yahrzeit of mother Rose Feldman.

Emanuel Stemberg for yahrzeit of father Jack Sternberg.

Avia Eyllon Fodor for yahrzeit of father Jacob Izhak.

Michele Lilien for yahrzeit of father Avner Michelov.

Joan Hausmann for yahrzeit of husband Raymond Hausmann.

Barry Hausmann for yahrzeit of father Raymond Hausmann.

Joel Berkowitz for yahrzeit of mother Fay Berkowitz.

Joel Berkowitz for yahrzeit of grandmother Miriam Berkowitz.

Bonita Ganot for yahrzeit of mother Sylvia Estrin.

Sol Kahan for yahrzeit of father Sie Kahan.

Arlene Goodman for yahrzeit of grandfather Abraham Harnick.

Joel Einhorn for yahrzeit of father George Einhorn.

Susan Varga for yahrzeit of father Israel Srebrolow.

The Eugene & Estelle Ferkauf Foundation in memory of Eugene Ferkauf.

Sherrie Jackson for yahrzeit of mother Essie Jackson.

David Cohen for yahrzeit of father Sol Cohen.

Sharon Taxin for yahrzeit of sister Joyce Chester.

Marion Herman for yahrzeit of father Morris Silver.

Susan Beberfall for yahrzeit of father Elmer H. Beberfall.

Rabbi Manes Kogan for yahrzeit of grandfather Abraham Shulem Akselrad.

Rabbi Manes Kogan for yahrzeit of great grandmother Rebecca Vaisman de Savransky.

Susan Straus for yahrzeit of father Mark Pershes.

Mimi & Ed Coller extend condolences to Norton Spiel on the passing of his son Saul.

Mark Solkoff for yahrzeit of great grandmother Dora Cohen.

Mark Solkoff for yahrzeit of great grandmother Jenny Solkoff.

Sheldon Leffler for yahrzeit of mother Mollie Leffler.

Mimi & Ed Coller extend condolences to Phyllis Rosenthal on the passing of her husband Howard.

RoseAnn & Gary Darche in memory of Howard, husband of Phyllis Rosenthal.

Steven Rosenhaus for yahrzeit of brother Jay Rosenhaus.

Marilyn & Jerry Kirschbaum in memory of Howard Rosenthal.

Elaine Soffer & Richard Kass send heartfelt condolences to Phyllis Rosenthal on the loss of her husband Howard.

Meryl Alpert for yahrzeit of beloved mother and grandmother Rebecca Wolfson.

Michael Goldfeder for yahrzeit of sister Sheryl Goldfeder.

Harriet Kaplan in memory of Howard Rosenthal.

Deborah Arluck for yahrzeit of mother Pearl Weber.

Deborah Arluck for yahrzeit of father Albert Weber.

Leland Vall for yahrzeit of father Seymour Vall.

Gina Friedlander for yahrzeit of mother Frances Geslewitz.

Dorothy Schonfeld for yahrzeit of mother Anne Werner.

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund:

Frvda Kessel.

Phyllis Rosenthal thanks Rabbi Kogan and HJC for all their concern and help.

Janet Kenler Seligman for yahrzeit of brother Robert Kenler.

Janet Kenler Seligman for yahrzeit of father Joe Kenler.

Shulkes family in memory of Howard Shulkes and Batsheva Chazbani.

Mimi & Ed Coller in memory of dear friend Sue Grossman.

Prayer Book Fund:

Roberta & Leslie Sufrin extend condolences to the Rosenthal family on the passing of their beloved Howard.

Roberta & Leslie Sufrin wish a speedy recovery to Ira Lilien from surgery.

Mowshowitz Library Fund:

Analee & Manny Sternberg wish Rabbi Kogan Mazal Tov on being an inspiring leader of Hillcrest Jewish Center for the past 18 years.